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	Victoria University of Wellington Students’ Association

Te Roopu Tauira a te Kura Wananga o te Upoko o te Ika a Maui Inc.


Executive meeting minutes
Date:  25/01/06, 7.07 pm
Location:  Board room

Present:  Maddy Drew, CJ Hunt, Kate McEachen, Miri Duffield, Nick Kelly Joel Cosgrove, Caroline Prendergast
In Attendance:  Michelle Bartlett

Motion:  To give Michelle Bartlett speaking rights

Moved:  Caroline Prendergast

Seconded:  Joel Cosgrove

Carried unanimously

1. Apologies:  Melissa Barnard, Delia Timms, Alvin Jia.  

Motion:  That the apologies be accepted.

Carried unanimously

2. Notification of items of General Business

Budget

Employment Subcommittee
Dave Guerin Union board position
Cordelia Black’s workroom key

Alcohol Policy

Reduce harm project

Victoria University of Wellington Students Association’s email service

CUP introduction day

Radio

Media Policy

Ratification of last minutes

Macrons

Employment matter

Te Mana Akonga (TMA) Waitangi Tribunal claim

Lockers

Notification of meetings

Food

Kate McEachen’s job description

New Zealand University Students Association (NZUSA)
Minutes of the last meeting

Radio

3. A Very Murky Business (VMS) PhD Researchers’ Colloquium

This was deferred due to time constraints.
4.  Final Contract Proposal for Spikes Services (This was brought
forward).
Motion:  To move into committee for reasons of personal sensitivity at 7. 17 pm
Moved:  Nick Kelly from the chair

Carried unanimously.
Motion:  To move out of committee  
Moved:  Nick Kelly from the chair

Carried unanimously.
5. CareerPort Proposal

This was deferred due to time constraints.
6. Clubs Notice Board Proposal

The proposed $300 increase to be spent on the notice board was discussed (including G.S.T).
Motion:  To approve the expenditure of $1327.50 (including G.S.T) for a new quad notice board
Moved:  CJ Hunt

Seconded:  Joel Cosgrove

Carried unanimously.
7. Dan Ormond Proposal

Nick Kelly talked about the need to re - approve the email motion that had passed in the 2005 year to employ Dan Ormond as a consultant for nine hours, at a cost of $1080 to help the Clubs Development Officer Brent Hayward create a strategy and business plan for Team Vic. 

Motion:  That the VUWSA executive hire Dan Ormond as a consultant for nine hours, at a cost of $1080 to help Clubs Development Officer Brent Hayward create a strategy and business plan for Team Vic. 

Moved:  Kate McEachen

Seconded:  CJ Hunt
Carried unanimously.

Michelle enters
8. Women’s Coordinator 2006 
The women’s co - coordinator and the campaigns co – coordinator jobs were discussed.  Miri Duffield said that a past women’s rights officer had suggested this position was only needed for the first semester.  This claim was rebutted. 
Motion:  That the executive approve in principle the employment of a women’s co - coordinator and a campaigns co – coordinator at 10 hours/week based on stage 1 of the collective employment agreement
Moved:  Kate McEachen

Seconded:  Caroline Prendergast

Carried unanimously.
9. Campaigns Coordinator (This was brought forward)
This was discussed at the same time as the women’s co – coordinator position.
10. Chinese Spring Day Celebrations

The executive discussed the proposal. 
Motion:  That $300 be given to the Victoria University of Wellington (VUW) Chinese students scholars association for the purpose of their Chinese spring day celebration.

Moved:  Nick Kelly (chair)

Carried unanimously.
11. General Business

Budget (this was brought forward)
Julie Lamb and Miri Duffield presented and talked about the budget.  The executive were told that the deficit wouldn’t be as large as was on the budget where this was tabled as $161,771.94.  Miri Duffield and Julie Lamb had intended to delay presenting the final copy of the budget until the 2005 Septembers audited account figures were produced by the accountant and then insert these into the budget as they would give a better idea of Salient’s income for the 2005 year.  Due to such reasons as the accountants time constraints and the fact that they were now in the 2006 year Miri Duffield and Julie Lamb had decided to present the current budget which were mainly based off July’s audited accounts and multiplied by two.  (Where this procedure wasn’t appropriate for example with Representative group budgets the procedure had not been performed.)  The executive was also told that if the $175,000 building levy didn’t have to be paid as was the case in the 2004 year and so far for the 2005 year a surplus would exist but Miri Duffield and Julie Lamb felt it safer to budget for the building levy due to the uncertainty.  
Motion:  That the 2005 budget be accepted

Moved:  Joel Cosgrove

Seconded:  Maddy Drew

Carried.
Employment subcommittee

Nick Kelly talked about this.  Nick Kelly recommended appointment of an employment subcommittee and interview panel consisting of the President, a general executive member and a Vice President.  Caroline Prendergast said her preference would be to appoint the interview panel tonight.  Nick Kelly said his preference would be to wait until he had talked to all the executive members (as some executive members were absent from the meeting) and to the staff. 
Action point:  Nick Kelly to consult with staff and to come back to the executive.  
Dave Guerin’s union board position

Whether the executive should support Dave Guerin becoming chair of the union board was discussed. 
Motion:  That VUWSA appoint Dave Guerin chair of the union board for 2006.
Moved:  Nick Kelly from the chair

Carried.
Action Point:  Nick Kelly to contact Dave Guerin to come to the next possible executive meeting.
Cordelia Black’s workroom key

Whether Cordelia Black (VUWSA’s council representative) should be allowed her own workroom key was discussed.  VUWSA’s low level of computers and the executive member’s time constraints when waiting for the computers was discussed. 

Motion:  That Cordelia Black be provided with a workroom key

Moved:  Nick Kelly

Seconded:  Miri Duffield

Motion failed.
Alcohol policy

Nick Kelly spoke about this.  Jonathan Huntington (clubs officer for 3 months in 2005) had requested clubs to be able to get grants for alcohol.  Brent Haywood (the club development officer) was against the idea.  Jenn Jones (Education Vice President in 2005) had started the creation of a policy whereby clubs could receive grants for alcohol as long as it was a small percentage of the total grant they were applying for.
Action point:  Maddy Drew to talk to Jenn Jones and finish her policy and present it to the executive.

Reduce Harm Project
Maddy Drew asked if people had any ideas for orientation with regards to this project.  Maddy Drew asked for all ideas to be emailed to her.  

VUWSA’s email service

This was discussed.
Action point:  Maddy Drew to show Kate McEachen how to get access to the VUWSA email service in remote areas.

Certificate of University Preparation (CUP) introduction day

Maddy Drew briefly talked about how VUWSA was allowed 5 minutes to talk to the students attending the day.   Miri Duffield requested 1 minute of it to be on the Education office. Possible speech topics were discussed.
Action point:  Nick Kelly to sort out the event and invite NT to attend.
Radio

Maddy Drew spoke to the executive about this.  Discussion about clubs using VUWSA resources, security and comments on public forums was raised.  
Action point:  Nick Kelly and Melissa Barnard to come back with policy on clubs using resources.
Executive meeting break started at 8.22

Executive meeting break ended at 8.29

Media Policy

VUW has just put out a media policy.

Action point:  Everyone to read the email on this.

Item deferred as the item was left off the agenda.

Ratification of last minutes
Minutes of 30/11/05 were read by the executive.  
Motion:  That the minutes from the 30th as amended be accepted as the true and accurate record.
Moved:  Nick Kelly (from the chair)

Carried

Macrons

Caroline Prendergast suggested using Macrons in the minutes.  Michelle explained that without macrons the meaning of a word could be changed.
Action point:  For Miri Duffield to contact Spike about installing a programme that inserts macrons.

Employment matter

Motion:  To move into committee for employment matters

Moved:  Caroline Prendergast

Seconded:  Miri Duffield

Failed.
Te Mana Akonga (TMA) Waitangi Tribunal Claim
Deferred as the TMA Waitangi tribunal claim would come under the topic of NZUSA.
Lockers

Deferred due to time constraints

Notification of meetings

An issue about communication of the minutes was discussed and resolved. 
Food

Caroline Prendergast suggested food and drink be provided by VUWSA at the meetings.  Maddy Drew said healthy and simple food could be justified. Miri Duffield, CJ Hunt and Nick Kelly discouraged the idea of providing food but supported supplying basic fluids.  The majority of the executive however supported buying simple healthy food and fluids.
Action point: Maddy Drew to investigate cheap food for executive meetings.

Kate McEachen’s job description
Clarifications of aspects of Kate McEachen’s job description were discussed. 
NZUSA

Food for the day was discussed.  The motions of:  ‘That TWFG support the right of Maori students and their associations to self determination’ and ‘That TWFG support TMA in their Waitangi Tribunal claim in regards to the education act excluding more than one student association per tertiary institute’ were discussed. 

Date of next meeting:  5pm Tuesday the 31st of January
Meeting closed 9.44 pm.
